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Published bi-weekly for
Texas Eastern University
Personnel

October 14, 1976

Vol 4/No 3

BOARD OF REGENTS TO MEET WEDNESDAY

The Texas Eastern University Board of Re-
gents will meet at 3 p.m. Wednesday in the
newly-furnished board room on the third
floor of the Administration Building. A
full agenda has been prepared for the quar-
terly meeting of the governing board.

Regents will consider a recommendation of
the Executive Committee covering an admin-
istrative expense account. Personnel addi-
tions, changes and terminations will be
presented by the Academic and Personnel
Commi ttee.

Items to be discussed by the Campus and
Building Committee include construction
progress reports on Phase I and the health
and physical education facilities, plans
for Phase II and contract changes.

A revised request for 1legislative appro-
priations for the fiscal years ending
Aug. 31, 1978 and 1979 will be reviewed by
the Finance and Appropriations Committee.

The Legal Committeewill present three con-
tract items for consideration.

The President's Report and Recommendations
of nine items will include several stu-
dents speaking to the regents to relate
information about their instructional and
other experiences at the university.



21 TALENTED YOUTH SEMINARS SCHEDULED
AT TEU FOR 1976-77 ACADEMIC YEAR

Twenty-one Talented Youth Seminars are
scheduled at Texas Eastern University dur-
ing the 1976-77 academic year.

The programs, conducted in cooperation
with the Region VII Education Service
Center in Kilgore, begin Oct. 19 with
Dr. Stephen E. Daniels discussing the to-
pic "Me Push A Candidate?" Seminars will
continue through May 3.

Meetings will be from 9:30-11:30 a.m. on a
Tuesday in UC 134.

A11 schools within the university are par-
ticipating in the seminars with the School
of Education and Psychology conducting six,
the School of Humanities and Social Sci-
ences five, School of Sciences and Mathe-
matics four, Schcol of Business Administra-
tion three, School of Fine and Performing
Arts two, and the School of Applied Studies
one.

The political picture will be featured at
the Oct. 26 seminar with Dr. Terry Busson
and Dr. Vincent J. Falzone discussing
“Making of the President, 1976."




j STATISTICS ON 1976 FALL ENROLLMENT
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Just over half of the students enrolled at
Texas Eastern University for the fall se-
mester are juniors, according to statistics
provided by the office of admissions and
records.

A total of 759 of the 1504 students are
juniors. This is 50.46 percent of the stu-
dent body.

Seniors total 265 or 17.61 percent. En-
rollment in post baccalaureate courses to-
tals 237 or 15.75 percent while enrollment
in master degree programs is 243 or 16.15
percent.

Females outnumber males by 113 with a ma-
jority of this difference in the master
degree program.

? THE QUESTION BOX ¢

QUESTION: Are the mail drawers

g’ located just outside the Univer-
sity Center for use by employees
and students or strictly for
university mail?

ANSWER: Business Manager Wayne
Criswell says the mail drawers
outside the wuniversity mail
room may be used for personal
outgoing mail as well as offi-
cial university mail. However,

aged. Also, this mail is worked
last which means in most cases
personal mail will reach the
Tyler post office quicker if
taken to anofficial post office
collection box.
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116 TEXAS EASTERN EMPLOYEES RESPOND
TO UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN OF TYLER

United Way pledges from Texas Eastern Uni-
versity employees for the 1976 campaign
total $1,448.20 with 116 of the 186 employ-
ees responding.

The total pledged is $258.30 short of the
$1,706.50 given in 1975.

Co-chairmen Archie Whitfield and Dr. Bob
Cranford are requesting all pledge cards
be returned by Friday to close the drive.

Six of 22 offices have reported 100 per-
cent. These include the office of the
president, office of vice president for
fiscal affairs, office of institutional
planning and analysis, office of business
manager, public information office and of-
fice of traffic safety. Seventy employees
have not responded.

Pledges may be sent to the public informa-
tion office or Dr. Cranford's office in
the Hudnall-Pirtle-Roosth Building.



“People in
the “News

DR. C. RAY GULLETT co-authored an article
entitled "The Impact of Employee Represen-
tation Plants Upon the Development of Man-
agement-Worker Relationships in the United
States," which appeared in the fall, 1976
issue of the Marquette Business Review.
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DR. MAC MOSELEY was the speaker at a meet-
ing of speech clincians at the district
meeting of the Texas State Teachers Asso-
ciation Oct. 11 at Stephen F. Austin State
University. His topic was "The Role of
The Speech Pathologist in Treating Children
with Language/Learning Disabilities."
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DR. JAMES H. STEWART, JR. was the keynote
speaker at a Texas Professional Educators
District meeting Oct. 11 at John Tyler High
School. His topic was "Opportunities and
Responsibilities of Education and the Edu-
cator."
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329 HAVE EARNED BACHELOR'S DEGREES\\

Bachelor degrees have been earned by 329
students at Texas Eastern University in
just over three and one-half years. A to-
tal of 455 degrees have been awarded with
72 percent of those on the undergraduate
level.

Nine students were the first graduates in
the spring of 1974. The highest single-
semester degree production on the under-
graduate level was the spring of 1975 when
88 students completed degree requirements.

Degrees have been earned in 25 academic
areas with elementary education the leader
with 84 graduates. Secondary education
places second with 38. Other fields with
the number of graduates through the summer
of 1976 include criminal justice 28, so-
ciology 24, accounting 24, management 16,
business administration 16, history 15,
English 11, health and physical education
11, political science 10, psychology 9,
applied arts and sciences 7, marketing 7,
speech 6, mathematics 4, music 3, finance
3, art 3, biology 3, medical technology 2,
computer science 2, and journalism 1, eco-
nomics 1, and drama 1.

Undergraduate degree production for each
semester by year is as follows:
1974 1975 1976
Spring 9 88 73
Summer 5 26 47
Fall 37 44
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DRAMA DEPARTMENT CANCELS BIQOGRAPHY;
STAR-SPANGLED GIRL SLATED NOV. 18-20

The Star-Spangled Girl, a comedy by Neil
Simon, will be presented as a fall produc-
tion of the Texas Eastern University Drama
Department.

The play, whichwas later made into a movie
starring Sandy Duncan of Tyler, will be
presented at 8 p.m. Nov. 18-20 in ADM 127.
Admission will be free.

Biography, the play originally planned for
the fall, has been rescheduled for the
spring semester.

Dr. John Callahan has selected Jana Carson,
Joseph Miller and Dennis Chartier for the
cast and Ginger Smith as assistant direc-
TOR:

STUDENT ACTIVITIES OFFICE SCHEDULES

PARTY FOR STUDENTS, FACULTY & GUESTS

A fall party is planned for Friday,
Oct. 22, by the Student Activities Office.
Students, faculty and their adult guests
are invited.

The party is scheduled from 7-12 p.m. in
the University Center with music by Danny
and the Boys starting at 8 p.m.

Entertainment will include music for danc-
ing, games, pool and ping-pong tournaments.
The snack bar will be open for purchasing
refreshments.



SCHEDULE OF UP-COMING TEU EVENTS

Oct. 18 - American LungAssociation program
on respiratory diseases
7:30-9 p.m., ADM 127

Oct. 19 - Talented Youth Seminar
9:30-11:30 a.m., UC 134
Dr. Stephen E. Daniels speaks on
“Me Push A Candidate?"

Oct. 20 - Dr. Barry Green, guest on the
Jane English Show, Radio KGRI,
Henderson, 12:30-1 p.m.

Board of Regents meeting
3 p.m., ADM 301

Faculty Senate meeting
3 p.m., UC 134

Ronald Robinson to speak to East
Texas Association of Chiefs of
Police in Palestine

Oct. 21 - President's Hour
4 p.m., UC 134

Oct. 25 - AmericanLungAssociation program
on respiratory diseases
7:30-9 p.m., ADM 127

Community/junior college presi-
dents to tour TEU campus, 12 noon

Talented Youth Seminar
9:30-11:30 a.m., UC 134

Dr. Terry Busson and Dr. Vincent
J. Falzone speak on "Making of
the President, 1976"

Oct!.26

Oct. 28 - Dr. John Spurgin, guest on the
Jane English Show, Radio KGRI,
Henderson, 12:30-1 p.m.

Texas Joint Council of Teachers
of English meeting, 8:30 a.m.-
12 noon, TEU campus, hosted by
the Department of Literature and
Languages

Oct. 29



TEU STUDENTS TO CONDUCT EVALUATIONS‘

Under the supervision of faculty, students
at Texas Eastern University are conducting
evaluations of children and adults who are
experiencing learning difficulties.

Evaluations are done in conjunction with
course work in learning disabilities, read-
ing, health and physical education, and
psychology offered at the university.

In an effort to provide positive direction
for academic planning, assessment is based
on observation, history data and clinical
tests. Results are communicated to parents
and suggested intervention techniques are
provided for school personnel upon the par-
ent's request.

Requests for additional information and/or
appointments should be directed to Dr. Mac
R. Moseley. Appointments will be scheduled
through the spring semester in the order
in which they are received.

EMPLOYEES COMPLETE FIRST AID COURSE

Nine Texas Eastern University employees
recently completed an eight-hour course in
first aid training sponsored by the Ameri-
can Red Cross.

In case of an emergency requiring first
aid, one of the nine or the University Po-
lice should be called. Officers of the
university police are also trained in first
aid assistance.

The nine completing the course include Dr.
TomG. Turns, Donald Zackary, Dr. Christina
Mitchell, Rosemary Fletcher, Louise Echols,
Lynn Nix, Verdean Grigsby, Dr. John Calla-
han and John Payne.



TWO GRANTS AWARDED TO TEXAS EASTERN

Two grants totaling $45,395 have been
awarded to Texas Eastern University for the
1976-77 academic year.

A Basic Educational Opportunity Grant
(BEOG) totals $30,000 and a Law Enforce-
ment Educational Program (LEEP) award is
$15,395.

The BEOG award is up $19,312 from last
year's total and Financial Aid Officer
Donald Zackary is requesting an additional
$53,552 to complete the present academic
year. The $30,000 grant provides assist-
ance to 119 students. Eighteen students
participated in the program last year.

The LEEP grant is an increase of $1,215
over last year. The program was estab-
lished by the Law Enforcement Assistance
Administration to make money available for
law enforcement officer training. The
purpose was to help officers already in
service continue their education.
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INTERCOM is published every other Thursday
(excluding holidays) for Texas Eastern Uni-
versity Personnel. Deadline for submission
of written material is 5 p.m. Tuesday be-
fore publication. The information is col-
lected, edited and written in the Public
Information Office, Room 313, Telephone
Extension 220.
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